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Epidemiological Evidence*  Oettle (1965) was the first investi-
gator to draw serious attention to the hypothesis that aflatoxin
ingestion might cause liver cancer.  He suggested that the geographic
distribution of liver cancer in Africa could be explained by differing
levels of exposure to aflatoxin in the diet. Keen and Martin (1971)
reported an apparent association between the consumption of groundnuts
contaminated with aflatoxin and the occurrence of liver cancer in
different areas of Swaziland. Alpert ej^ £l/ (1971) made a similar
correlation of contaminated foodstuffs and incidence of hepatoma by
tribe and by province or district in Uganda.  In a later study in
Swaziland, Peers £t^ al. (1976) analyzed aflatoxin levels in foods
consumed by a representative sample of the population in 11 geographic
areas. He reported a significant correlation between aflatoxin contam-
ination and incidence of primary liver cancer among adult males. A
similar study in the Murang'a district of Kenya (Peers and Linsell,
1973) indicated that there was a correlation between aflatoxin levels
in dietary staples of three district subdivisions and the incidence of
liver cancer. Mozambique has particularly high rates of liver cancer,
perhaps the highest in the world, and studies of aflatoxin contamina-
tion of foods indicated that the estimated daily intake of aflatoxin in
that country was higher than that reported for any other country (van
Rensburg et_ al^, 1974). One problem recognized by the researchers in
all of these studies is the inadequacy of the data on liver cancer
incidence, since cancer registration is not well established in these
areas.
Detailed studies of aflatoxin contamination of ingested foodstuffs
have also been conducted in Thailand, where there was an overall corre-
lation between estimated aflatoxin intakes in two regions and liver
cancer incidence (Shank e£ al., 1972a,b; Wogan, 1975).  The frequency
with which aflatoxin was detected in foods has also been correlated
with liver cancer mortality in Guangxi province in China (Armstrong,
1980). In Taiwan, where liver cancer mortality rates are high, Tung
and Ling (1968) reported that dietary staples (e.g., peanuts and peanut
oil, which is widely used in cooking) are frequently contaminated with
aflatoxin.
Linsell and Peers (1977) observed a strong correlation between
estimated levels of aflatoxin ingested and liver cancer incidence from
various studies conducted in Africa and Asia. They further noted that
there were no areas where high levels of aflatoxin ingestion have been
associated with low rates of liver cancer.
Although the studies described above suggest that aflatoxin causes
primary hepatocellular carcinoma (PHC), numerous other reports have
also documented a high correlation between PHC and exposure to hepati-
tis B virus (Chien et a|U> 1981; Prince et al., 1975; Simons et al.,
1972; Tong et al., "1^71^ ?Qfpl et;al*tIfTpJT These studies cfo not
indicate; vjfyfether present'1, ot .'-pft'st: :e^pQ0ui?e to this virus is more closely
with t^^^	Kew et^ al. (1979)

